Meeting notes for Project Management meeting (11/17/10)
Attendees:
Margaret
Gilberto
Kim
Jason
Traci
Steve
Tracy
Will
Norval

LexEVS:
Issue with the Grid Service on QA.  Believe it is a build issue that needs to be resolved before official movement to stage.  Mayo thinks with the last build to QA the Grid Service worked.
Dave still has 15 trackers to verify before we complete stage.  If we go with current build, Dave should be done verification by Friday.  However, still need to set up Grid Service on QA. Dave needs the directions for setting up the Grid Service test on QA.  Dave has asked for directions from Kevin but has not received them yet.
Dry-Run Deployment to Stage – Jason asked Norval if we could proceed to stage even with the Grid Service issue because we wanted to run a performance test on the staging hardware.  Need to work out what we need to provide the systems team so we can proceed with the deployment.
Value Set API performance enhancement.  Kevin provided made some changes to the value set API to significantly shorten the report generation for report writer.  The problem is that a few of the reports did not run and produce an error.  Kevin is working with Dave/Kim on the problem.  Question is whether we want to push another build through the tiers for this value set performance enhancement?  Would probably delay the schedule.  
Larry and possibly Sherri will be attending the LexEVS meeting if there are any decisions to be made.
Need to set a date/time for the performance test based on the ability to get the deployment to stage.  Test will include the following:
From Norval:
Also, we have a preliminary strategy for this next round of tests ....
1. Single CPU
2. Dual CPU
3. Isolated Environment/Dual CPU test.  This test will provide a isolated (from other VMs) environment and capture data on how the other resources on the cluster effect the performance of both EVS servers.  This may extend the testing + 1 hour since time will need to be allocated to reconfigure the cluster.

Tracy will update the DRT ticket for copying indexes from QA tier to Stage tier.

Browsers:
Term Browser:
1.2.1 Patch Release:
The patch release was deployed to production last Friday.

2.0 Release:
Liz will be joining us in the browser meeting today to discuss the mapping search UI.

Working on the concept cart implementation.


Report Writer:
Nothing new.  Starting work on the 1.2 release of LexEVS QA is finished.
Metathesaurus Browser:
Nothing new.  Work will start after 5.1 Data BDA is complete.

Protégé:
We have preliminary schedule for the Protégé Patch Release.  Need to present the schedule to the team this Friday because there may be an issue with timing with vacations, especially for UAT testing (the week before the holidays).
I also have not heard back from Tim to get assurance he can complete his development by the November 26th deadline.  I also did not get a response about the Prompt Prototype Project Plan.  Gilberto wanted to review that in this week’s protégé meeting.
The current Patch release schedule has a deployment date of January 14th.

.
QA:
Nothing additional.

Operations:
New UMLS last week.
New Meta is being loaded now.

Data BDA:
N/A
Systems:
1. AWstats – Get stats from further back.
Received the URL for updated AWStats reports which include data for the last year.  So far, I think we just have it for LexEVS 4.2, 5.0, 5.1 and BioPortal.  Norval will provide the browser stats later today.
2. Shutdown of LexEVS 4.2 –
caMOD:
We have not heard anything since last week from Sima.

caDSR:
Sentinel tool is now in QA.  No update this week.
Misc:
Gilberto talked about policy change at NCI for VPN connections to network.  Need to make sure development team watches for email communication about the new process.

